Draft Minutes of the October 5, 2023, Meeting of the Board of The Presidential Cooperative.

Present, all via zoom: Larry Lawwill, president; Richard Feuring, treasurer; John Campbell, secretary; Paul Dolinsky, member and Desmond Foynes, member.  
Summary: The president called the board to order at 11:05am. The meeting adjourned at 11:45 am and then went into executive session. The regular meeting of the board heard a financial update and reviewed various maintenance and administrative issues.  .Following the board’s executive session the board resolved by a vote of 4 to 1 to move The Presidential management contract from WCSmith to Community Systems Incorporated (WCI). The board scheduled upcoming meetings for October 25 and November 15, and a holiday party for all residents for December 13.  
 End summary. 
Financial Update: The treasurer reported that the cooperative was on track to have reserves in the range of $200,000 to $250,000 by the end of the year. The next major expense is real estate taxes of about $75,000.  There was board discussion of the optimal amount of reserves and whether they should be kept in money market accounts.  It was agreed to defer this discussion until the board in in receipt of the reserve study of the building current and future needs now underway.
Old Business: The president reported that the board of The Adele, a neighboring condominium, had sent The Presidential $3,000 toward Barcode legal expenses.
The treasurer reported that a resident’s arrears have been cleared.
The president reported that the reserve study is well underway, and WCSmith expects the results by the end of October.
New Business: the board authorized WCSmith to test the water in the kitchens on the eighth floor. WCSmith is also addressing the water leak in the dentist office on the first floor. Neither expense required board action.
With respect to the building’s balconies and a concrete slab in the rear court yard and possibly securing the services of a structural engineer, it was decided to defer a decision until the board received the results of the reserve study. 
Following an executive session, the board in open session voted 4 to 1 to approve a resolution to change The Presidential’s management company from WCSmith to CSI.
Respectfully submitted
John Campbell
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